
DELAWARE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

 

MINUTES 

 
June 6, 2022 

 

The regular meeting of the Delaware Township Supervisors was called to order by Chairman 

Gary E. Truckenmiller at 6:30 P.M.  Others present were David R. Smith, Lance K. Gresh (Phone), 

Secretary/Treasurer Mark L. Burrows, and Solicitor P. Lin Davis. 

 

The scheduled and advertised hearing for CDBG FFY 2022 was conducted by Linda Sterling of 

SEDA-COG.  Linda gave an overview of the program.  No comments were received and the 

hearing was closed at 6:43 P.M. 

 

A motion by David R. Smith, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to approve the May 2, 

2022 minutes as written. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to accept the treasurer’s 

report as presented. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed pay Keystone 

Communications $7,313.62 out of the American Rescue Funds. 

 

One bid was received for the Clemens Road CDBG project from Russell Standard Corporation in 

the amount of $134,623.50 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to award the 

Clemens Road CDBG project to Russell Standard Corporation conditional upon DCED approval. 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller to release the $4,500 donation to Montgomery House 

Library.  There was no second to the motion and the motion died. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to pay the bills as 

presented. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to adjourn the meeting.  

The meeting was adjourned at 6:55 P.M. 

 

      Respectfully submitted, 

 


